This carer information leaflet for you to adapt. Please ensure that you customise the text highlighted in yellow so that the information is appropriate. 

 

 [Date]
Carer information leaflet: Reducing or stopping antipsychotics medication in people living with dementia

There is evidence that suggests some medicines used to treat behavioural problems in people with dementia can have some serious side-effects. These include increasing the risk of the person having a stroke or falling.  These medicines are called antipsychotics. There is also evidence that many behavioural problems disappear or become less troublesome over time, even without medication.

It has been decided by [insert name of practice] that most patients being prescribed an antipsychotic for behavioural problems should have this medicine reduced or stopped to see if it is still needed. It is our intention to try and stop prescribing the antipsychotic in approximately [add time scale, e.g. ‘one week’s time’]. If you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the practice for advice.
	Practice details
	[Add number]


 Clinical trials have shown that when stopping medication, even if the person was taking an inactive tablet (placebo), some carers think they see a worsening of behaviour. This may be due to the behavioural problems returning or a heightened sensitivity to any unwanted behaviour. 

To help properly assess whether behaviour has significantly changed after the medicine is reduced or stopped we would like you to complete a diary, starting one week before the medication is reduced or stopped. A diary sheet has been designed for you to record on it the types of behavioural problems you are concerned about and how troublesome they are each day.
Once the medication is reduced or stopped, please keep recording any behavioural problems for the next 7 days. If there is a sudden worsening of behaviour that you feel is unmanageable then please call the practice to discuss your concerns. 

We may agree to restart medication so you need to have a supply of a suitable medicine, just in case. Even if a medicine is restarted for behavioural problems, the intention is to regularly stop the medicine to assess its ongoing benefit.
If you feel that once stopped the antipsychotic is no longer needed then there is no need to let the practice know.  A review can always be arranged if any difficult behavioural problems return.
Please take any unwanted medicines back to your community pharmacy or dispensing doctor for safe disposal.

Yours sincerely
Dr [Name] and partners
Insert practice header, print to practice headed paper or type out the address below








